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 April 3, 2017 
TO: Bonnie Ponwith 
FROM: Gregg Waugh & Michelle Duval 

SUBJECT: Red Snapper Guidance Request 
 

At its March 2017 meeting, the South Atlantic Council requested that its SSC and the SEFSC 
work together to obtain an ABC for Red Snapper. This request was in response to two letters 
from NMFS addressing the status of Red Snapper. The first letter, from the SEFSC dated 
February 15, 2017 (attached), indicated that projections the Council requested in January 2017 
could not be completed due to uncertainty in the assessment and the MRIP discard estimates. 
This letter also indicated that a complete evaluation of MRIP changes on the Red Snapper 
assessment (SEDAR 41) is necessary before it can be useful to management. The second letter, 
from SERO dated March 3, 2017 (attached), noted the SSC’s concerns with uncertainty in the 
SEDAR 41 assessment and the resulting inability to reliably determine the degree of overfishing. 
In addition, NMFS noted that the assessment indicated overfishing was occurring during its 
terminal year of 2014 but the Council’s actions to limit harvest since 2010, including harvest 
prohibitions in effect since 2015, have addressed overfishing and allowed the stock to continue 
rebuilding.    
The SSC reviewed the SEDAR 41 Red Snapper assessment in May 2016 and considered it Best 
Scientific Information Available. However, because the Council has been informed in the past 
that SSC conclusions on BSIA are in fact recommendations, and that NMFS is actually 
responsible for the BSIA determinations, the Council requests the following: 

1. The SEFSC concur with our determination that alternative methods are necessary to 
specify ABC and MSY for red snapper and that SEDAR 41 (original and revised) cannot 
be used to specify ABC or MSY for 2017 and beyond for the reasons outlined in your 
memo to Michelle Duval dated February 15, 2017.  This is necessary to inform the SSC 
on the status of its existing ABC recommendation and to determine which sources of 
information used in the SEDAR 41 assessment can be considered for future ABC 
recommendations.  

2. The SEFSC provide an evaluation of data limited techniques that can be considered by 
the SSC to develop an index-based ABC.  

3. The SEFSC provide additional details on the proposed evaluation of the effect of MRIP 
changes on the Red Snapper assessment, particularly the types of evaluations to be 
considered and when they will be available for SSC review.  

Given that the SEFSC will be providing the SSC a revised SEDAR 41 Red Snapper assessment 
to correct errors with some of the headboat input data, it is critical that a response to these issues 
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also be provided to the SSC.  This will help inform the SSC on how to view the revised 
assessment.   

Please provide this information needs to Council staff by noon on April 10, 2017 to be 
distributed to the SSC for review at their April 25-27, 2017 meeting.  This is a complex matter 
and the SSC needs adequate time to review the revised assessment and responses prior to their 
meeting. 

Please contact John Carmichael to address any questions concerning this request.  
 

cc: Roy Crabtree, Jack McGovern, and Rick DeVictor 
 Monica Smit-Brunello 
 John Carmichael, Kari MacLauchlin, and Chip Collier 
 Theo Brainerd and Trika Gerard 
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